Illinois Energy Conservation Advisory Council
March 4, 2025 - 12:00 p.m.
MEETING MINUTES

In Attendance:

Council Members:  
Robert Coslow, Capital Development Board
Allison Lindburg, MEEA
Allen Drewes, Old Towne Custom Builders, Inc.
Jason Easton, Windsor Homes, Inc.
Scott Farbman, dbHMS
Rebecca Luke, Illinois Environmental Protection Agency
Greg Thorpe, Rock Island County
David Wytmar, Architectural Design Groundwork, Ltd.


Guests:
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Amber Dooley, Capital Development Board
Ben Rabe, NBI
Benjamin Van Horne
Brian Rayski
Cherylyn Kelley, IMT
Curtis Smith
Erin Sherman, RMI
Isaac Elnecave
Jason Vandever, NAIMA
John Grossman
Jonathan Skarzynski
Mark Graham, NRCA
Martha White
MeLena Hessel, Elevate
Ryan Siegel, SEDAC 
Ryan Wilmington
Sarah Newman




1. Robert Coslow called the meeting to order at 12:02 pm.  
2. Roll call of Council members was taken. Present members constituted a quorum.  
· The meeting started recording.
3. David Wytmar made a motion to approve the February 18, 2025, meeting minutes and Allen Drewes provided the second.  Motion passed.
4. Robert Coslow followed-up on several unresolved items from previous meetings and presented them as proposals for the committee to vote on.  
· Robert Coslow presented Proposal #1 to add gas heat pump options to R408 to match the Stretch Code.  In-depth discussion between council members commenced with discussion of whether the credit figures for gas heat pumps provided in R408 were evaluated/provided by PNNL.  Public comment from Erin Sherman indicated that the current credit figures are based off the 2021 IECC and it would make sense to have them reevaluated by PNNL to correspond to the 2024 IECC, which has different base efficiency.  The subcommittee agreed that PNNL should be asked to review the numbers again.  We should also remind PNNL that  these numbers were based off different base codes.  A motion was made by Allison Lindburg to accept the proposal with the current credits and adjust as necessary if PNNL comes back with updated figures.  If PNNL provides different figures, then the 2025 Stretch Code should be updated as well.  David Wytmar provided the second.  The subcommittee provided unanimous “yes” votes.  Motion passed.  
· Robert Coslow presented Proposal #2 to remove amendments in R403.6 that are taken from the IRC.  Robert Coslow provided some background for this proposal indicating that past council had repeated some of the mechanical language from the IRC into the base code rather than just referencing the IRC. Ryan Siegal provided additional information comparing these amendments to the IRC and noted that the mechanical requirements have remained constant for the last three code cycles in the IRC.  Subcommittee discussion continued to determine if it is better to just leave it in the IRC and not include it in the energy code.  A motion was made by David Wytmar to remove the current amendments in R403.6 and to not modify the corresponding language from the international code.  Scott Farbman provided the second.  Curtis Smith, representing environmental conservation groups, provided his support for a decision that ensures the most stringent requirements for codes as they apply to greenhouse gas emissions.  The subcommittee provided unanimous “yes” votes.  Motion passed.
· Scott Farbman presented Proposal #3 to include a modified Appendix RK (electrical readiness).  This is a modification to the R01 proposal that was presented by Erin Sherman at the February 4, 2025 meeting.  Scott worked with Erin on a modification to solve some of the cost concerns that were discussed when the proposal was first presented.  This modification would help to minimize additional costs from adopting Appendix RK and would also give future homeowners the flexibility that they need to install electric equipment or appliances in the future.  This modification removed the additional information from the original Proposal R01 pertaining to space heating requirements and added two exceptions. Subcommittee discussion continued with some members still expressing concern at making this a mandatory part of the code due to the extra cost placed on homeowners.  Subcommittee proponents feel that the best time to make a home electric ready is at construction.  Public comment from MeLena Hessel, Brian Rayski, and Ryan Wilmington stated their support for the proposal.  A motion was made by Scott Farbman to approve the proposal with modified Appendix RK and seconded by Rebecca Luke.  Scott Farbman, Allison Lindburg, and Rebecca Luke provided “yes” votes.  Jason Easton, Allen Drewes, David Wytmar, and Greg Thorpe provided “no” votes.  Motion defeated.
· Scott Farbman presented Proposal #4 to modify Passive House Compliance options allowing both PHIUS and PHI into the base code as alternative compliance pathways.  A motion was made by Scott Farbman to approve the proposal and Allen Drewes provided a second.  Public comment from Isaac Enclave provided his support for the proposal as it is standard practice.  The subcommittee provided unanimous “yes” votes.  Motion passed.

5. Robert Coslow mentioned that the next step would be to integrate all approved proposals into a draft residential code and prepare it for formal voting.  Robert will also reach out to PNNL on the credits for the gas heat pumps.
6. Allen Drewes motioned to adjourn with Allison Lindburg providing the second.  Meeting was adjourned at 1:24 PM.
